Village of Tequesta

Fire-Rescue

Memo

To: James Weinand, Village Manager

. 0 A7
From: James Trube, Fire Chief /M”J ﬁ?/’/[zj’
ce: Village Council -
Date: November 15, 2018
Re: Vehicle Purchase

The Village of Tequesta Fire-Rescue Department is in need of two (2) new vehicles to
replace the year 2000 Chevrolet Silverado 2500, and the 2002 Dodge Durango, which

have exceeded their usefulness, value, and life-span.

The purchase of these two replacement vehicles have been provided for in our FY
2018/19 Budget, Account Number 001-192-664.602 in the amount of Sixty One Thousand

One Hundred Dollars ($61,100).

Attached for your review and consideration are three (3) quotes for each of the vehicles

we would like to purchase from the following:

e Gilbert Chevrolet — Package Deal: $61.072.
> Tahoe - $35,788.
> Silverado - $25,284




e State Bid: _ $61,116.
» Tahoe - $35,832.
> Silverado - $25,284

e Schumacher Chevrolet — Package Deal: $63,437.50
» Tahoe - $35,707.50
> Silverado - $27,730.

After careful consideration and a thorough research of all available options it is my
recommendation we purchase the two vehicles from Gilbert Chevrolet at the cost of
$35,788.00 for the Tahoe SUV, and $25,284.00 for the Silverado Pick-up truck, totaling
$61,072.00 for both vehicles. Their combined price for both vehicles and delivery time is

the most favorable.

It is respectfully requested approval be granted for same.



